## Webster County May 2012

## REPORT FROM FOOD SERVICE DIRECTOR SHANE BOSAW

Mr. Bosaw reported to the Board, as requested, on projections to reach full paid lunch equity requirements. He explained that he had not been able to find the deadline date the Federal Government had set for all School Food Authorities to meet full equity, but it was based on a five-year time limit. Mr. Bosaw told the Board in order to reach full equity by FY 2013, the price per meal would need to be \$2.57, while the price for the 2012-13 school year is set for \$1.90. He said in order to reach full equity by 2018, we would have to have an annual increase of ten cents per meal, and if the price was increased annually by 15 cents, then equity would be reached by 2016. This information was a report only and required no action from the Board.

Jefferson County Consent Agenda Item 5/29/12

V. Approval of School Meal Prices and Charge Policy for Fiscal Year 2012–13

Fayette County Consent Agenda Item 6/25/12

9. Approval of Meal Prices for 2012-2013

## Rowan County Agenda Item 6/12/12

12. Approve participation in the National School Lunch Program for the 2012 - 2013 school year Danny Mabry said he thinks Glen Teager is doing a good job with the food service program. Superintendent

Moore noted different cuts made at the central office which has resulted in a savings to the district.

Bill Redwine noted that the recent price increase for lunch was a mandate from Washington.

Motion Passed: Motion to approve participation in the National School Lunch Program for the 2012 -

school year passed with a motion by Mr. Danny Mabry and a second by Mr. William Redwine.

Mr. Larry Coldiron Yes

Mr. Danny Mabry Yes

Mr. William Redwine Yes

Mr. Brian Riddle Absent

Mr. Brian Wallace Absent

## **Boone County Consent Agenda Item April 2012**

School Fees, Admissions Fees, Transcript Charge and Meal Prices for 2012-2013.
 The board approved the School Fees, Admissions Fees, Transcript Charge and Meal Prices for 2012-2013, as presented.

Comment [BNB1]: Increases are capped at 10 cents per year